HENDRUM ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY




                        A Small City with Big Dreams 

Regular Meeting of the Hendrum EDA

Monday, October 11, 2011

Hendrum Professional Building Board Room

Chairman Kolness called the regular meeting of the Hendrum EDA to order at 6:31 P.M.  Board members present:  P. Dukleth, J. Kolness, M. Smart, A. Nelson, and S. Tommerdahl, M. Alm (arriving at 6:40 PM).  Also Present:  N. Kjersten, Secretary-Treasurer; and K. Kjersten, Council Member.  Absent:  M. Person.

CITIZENS’ FORUM:  None.

CONSENT AGENDA:  A. Nelson moved, seconded by M. Smart to approve the minutes from the September 12, 2011 meeting. Aye: Dukleth, Kolness, Nelson, Smart, and Tommerdahl. Nay: None.  Absent: M. Alm, and M. Person.
APPROVE AGENDA:  S. Tommerdahl moved, seconded by P. Dukleth to approve the agenda with the following additions:  under Secretary-Treasurer’s Report: 3) Keys; under Old Business: D.) Gunderson Property.  Aye:  Dukleth, Kolness, Nelson, Smart, and Tommerdahl. Nay: None.  Absent: M. Alm, and M. Person.

REPORT OF OFFICERS & COMMITTEES:  Chairman’s Report:  No report.

Hendrum Rec Club:  Discussion took place on how a message was placed in the City of Hendrum Newsletter letting residents know that the Rec Club is looking for Board Members.  Discussion also took place that there was an interested individual and about the current Board Members helping the new members to help guide them during the first year.

Secretary-Treasurer’s Report:  Financial Report and Payment of Claims:  M. Smart moved, seconded by A. Nelson to approve the Financial Report and pay claims in the amount of $1,458.07.   Aye:  Dukleth, Kolness, Nelson, Smart, and Tommerdahl. Nay: None.  Absent: M. Alm, and M. Person.

Keys: Discussion took place on the agreement between the Hendrum Township and the EDA for use of the Professional Building.  Discussion also took place on the supply closet at the Professional Building and who should have access to the supply closet.  A locked cabinet will go into the closet so that occupants of the Professional Building will have access to the vacuum cleaner and other items that may be needed.  Cleaning supplies for the custodian will be locked in the cabinet. 

OLD BUSINESS:  160 Rice Street South Property:  M. Smart reported that Ziggler cleaned up the property on October 7, 2011, but the foundation has not been filled in and the sidewalk hasn’t been taken out.

Grant: S. Tommerdahl reported that the USDA stated that the City of Hendrum did not receive the playground grant for 2011, but it is possible for the City to receive the grant in 2012.  The City will not have to reapply for the USDA grant to remain on the list.

Hendrum Rec Club:  J. Kolness stated that it would be nice to have differing generations on the new Rec Club Board.

Gunderson Property:  Discussion took place on an offer to the EDA from Red River State Bank (RRSB) to purchase the Brian Gunderson Property.  RRSB is asking $4,000 for the property and with $1,000 down and the remaining $3,000 due by the end of January.  RRSB would then be willing to loan the remaining $3,000 to the EDA until July, when the EDA receives funding from Local Government Aid.

M. Smart moved, seconded by S. Tommerdahl to table the purchase of the Gunderson Property.  Aye: Alm, Dukleth, Kolness, Nelson, Smart, and Tommerdahl.  Nay: None. Absent: M. Person.

NEW BUSINESS: None.

OTHER BUSINESS:  None.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
October 11, 2011 – Regularly Scheduled EDA Meeting

October 25, 2011 – Fall Clean Up Day

November 14, 2011 – Regularly Scheduled EDA Meeting

Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:05 P.M.

The above minutes are unofficial until approved at the next regular meeting of the Hendrum EDA on 

November 14, 2011.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole R. Kjersten

EDA Secretary-Treasurer
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